MINUTES
ACADEMY WATER AND SANITATION DISTRICT

Wednesday, June 17, 2020
All participation in this public meeting, including public participation, will be remotely to preserve the health, safety, and welfare of the public caused by the COVID-19 pandemic and in conformance with state orders.

This meeting is being held via SKYPE. For sign on please go to AWSD website.
ATTENDEES VIA SKYPE:

(x) Steve Callicott

President    
(x) Mike Nero

Vice President 

(x) Pamela Rezin                Secretary     
(x) Walter Reiss
           Treasurer

(x) Ronald Curry

Director

(x) Anthony Pastorello
Operator


(  ) Neil Nalepa                   Operator

_________________________________ 

__ Dave David Frisch – GMS Consulting Engineers 
CALL TO ORDER:  6:00 pm
MINUTES: Board Approved May 20, 2020 Minutes 

REPORTS:

  SECRETARY: 

             TREASURER: 






              May                  June                
Checking: US Bank

 
$      22,030.16    $       13,647.66
   
Colotrust: Water
 

$    350,315.43    $     350,530.25    
Colotrust: Wastewater

$    289,839.50    $     308,137.83    
Per the AWSD financials, the monthly financial statement had a net increase of
$6,353.17 at the end of May with a year-to-date increase of $11,991.73. 

          OPERATOR: 
POTABLE WATER SYSTEM:  

Water produced gals; 1,723,993 water sold total gals; 1,573,100 resulting in a loss of 
8.8 %.  All systems are operating and in good repair

WASTE WATER SYSTEM:

The system operations are currently performing normally.

OLD BUSINESS:

Waste Water Project Update:    
The remaining water from the ponds continues to be addressed. Anthony stated that the water is receding slowly. The sludge removal should start mid August and finish by late October. GMS continues to monitor the project.

NEW BUSINESS
Disclosure of Board Member Conflict of Interest – No conflict of interest
The Board will continue the discussion of the Curb Stop project at the next meeting. Anthony will check with R&R Ditching to get the approximate cost to complete the project and report back to the Board with the information.
Steve will draft a letter concerning the liability for AWSD when accessing a customer’s curb stop and forward it to Joan Fritsche, the AWSD lawyer, for her review.

Motion 2020-05 was passed authorizing the President to send Anthony the letter for distribution when the President is satisfied with the letter concerning the liability of AWSD when accessing a customer’s curb stop.         Passed   5  -  0
Dave from GMS Engineering lead the discussion concerning the sludge removal in connection with the waste water project. He stated that he had a meeting with Pate Construction and the sub-contractor that Pate Construction will use in the sludge removal. They are working on a more efficient and cost effective method to accomplish this goal.
Motion 2020-06 was passed authorizing GMS Engineering to present to the Board a proposal for the sludge removal to be approved at the next Board meeting.  

                                                                                                       Passed   5 – 0

The state of Colorado has changed the internet host provider for the AWSD website. The old AWSD URL redirects to the new URL.  

The new URL is     https://AcademyWSD.colorado.gov/
ADJOURNMENT:  7:00 pm

   Pamela M Rezin

_____________________________________________

Pamela Rezin, Secretary 
